
 

 
 

 
 

 
July 10, 2020 

 
Jacob Applebaum 
41A Highland Avenue 
MR94797 
Somerville, MA 02144 
 
Via email: 94797-68973793@requests.muckrock.com 
 

Re:  HQ-2020-00923-F 
 
Dear Mr. Applebaum: 
 
This is in response to the request for information that you sent to the Department of 
Energy (DOE) under the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. § 552.  You 
requested:  
 

All records, documents, emails, and other correspondence regarding or 
related to the 1991 Bell 412 Helicopter as well as any additional 
equipment attached to the aircraft. This aircraft has holds registration 
N411DE. This aircraft uses the mode-s code of A4D827 in hexadecimal. I 
request records documents, emails, privacy assessments, purchase orders, 
maintenance records, and other correspondence relating to the equipment. 

 
Any records which may be responsive to your request are under the jurisdiction of DOE’s 
National Nuclear Security Administration (NNSA).  For this reason, I have transferred 
the request to NNSA to conduct a search of its files for responsive records and provide 
you with a response. 
 
If you have questions about the processing of your request under NNSA, you may contact 
Ms. Pamela Arias-Ortega, FOIA officer at that location, at (866) 747-5994, or by mail at 
U.S. Department of Energy, NNSA Albuquerque Complex, Office of the General 
Counsel, FOIA/PA, P.O. Box 5400, Albuquerque, NM 87185.  
 
You may contact DOE’s FOIA Public Liaison, Alexander Morris, FOIA Officer, Office 
of Public Information, at 202-586-5955, or by mail at MA-46/Forrestal Building, 1000 
Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20585, for any further assistance and to 
discuss any aspect of your request.  Additionally, you may contact the Office of 
Government Information Services (OGIS) at the National Archives and Records 
Administration to inquire about the FOIA mediation services they offer.  The contact 
information for OGIS is as follows: Office of Government Information Services, National 
Archives and Records Administration, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, 
Maryland 20740-6001, e-mail at ogis@nara.gov; telephone at 202-741-5770; toll free at 
1-877-684-6448; or facsimile at 202-741-5769. 
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This is the final response that you will receive regarding your request from this office.  
You may contact Diamond Weaver-Bey of my staff with any questions about this letter 
at: 
 
 MA-46/Forrestal Building 

1000 Independence Avenue, S.W. 
 Washington, D.C. 20585 
 (202) 586-8955 
 
I appreciate the opportunity to assist you with this matter. 

    
Sincerely, 

  
 
 

Alexander C. Morris                                                          
FOIA Officer   
Office of Public Information   
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